

If calling please ask for Jackie Gordon Direct Line: 0161 304 5819 Fax: 0161 337 0844 Email: jackiegordon@nhs.net

Our ref: MS/JG/FOI. 1370

2 January 2013

Clare Lucas – Whatdotheyknow [request-142778-5ec5d526@whatdotheyknow.com]

Clinical Commissioning Group
Headquarters

New Century House
Progress Way
Windmill Lane
Denton
Manchester
M34 2GP

Tel: 0161 304 5300 Fax: 0161 304 5400

www.tamesideandglossopccg.org

Dear Ms Lucas

## FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT

I am writing concerning your request for information under the terms of the Freedom of Information Act 2000. I can confirm the following in response to your request.

- 1) The overall total of GP surgeries in your trusts area
- 2) The overall total of GP surgeries in your trusts area who are currently in receipt of direct enhanced services and are therefore expected to offer annual health checks for people with a learning disability.
- 3) This number as a percentage of the total number of GP surgeries within your trusts area.
- 4) The names of those GP surgeries in your trusts area currently in receipt of direct enhanced services and therefore offering annual health checks.
- 5) Any postcode districts within your trusts region that have no GP surgeries in receipt of direct enhanced services and therefore no GP surgeries offering annual health checks.

The attached 3 spreadsheets contain all the information you require to answer the above questions.

## Re-Use Of Information

Most of the information that we provide in response to Freedom of Information Act 2000 requests will be subject to copyright protection. In most cases the copyright will be owned by Tameside and Glossop Primary Care Trust. The copyright in other information may be owned by another person or organisation, as indicated in the information itself: in this case you must apply to the copyright owner to obtain their permission.

Cont/d....

Designate Chief Operating Officer: Steve Allinson Chair: Dr Raj Patel NHS Tameside and Glossop Clinical Commissioning Group

Headquarters: Tameside and Glossop Primary Care Trust, New Century House, Progress Way, Windmill Lane, Denton, Manchester M34 2GP. Tel: 0161 304 5300 Fax: 0161 304 5400 www.tamesideandglossopccg.org

"By inspiring all NHS colleagues, and working closely with partners, we will ensure the development of excellent, compassionate, cost effective care, leading to longer healthier lives".

You are free to use any information supplied for your own use, including for non-commercial research purposes. It may also be used for the purposes of news reporting. However, any other type of re-use, for example, by publishing the information or issuing copies to the public will require the permission of the copyright owner.

## **Contact And Appeal**

If you have any queries about the contents of this response, please contact Mr M Simon by e-mail at the following e-mail address: <a href="mailto:freedom-of-information@tamesideandglossop.nhs.uk">freedom-of-information@tamesideandglossop.nhs.uk</a> or by telephone, 0161 304 5307.

If you wish to appeal against the PCT's response to your request please forward your complaint to the Chief Executive of the PCT either at the above e-mail address or by post at the address provided below to ensure that your complaint is investigated. A response will be provided to you within 20 working days of receipt.

Managing Director
NHS Tameside and Glossop
New Century House
Progress Way
Windmill Lane
Denton
M34 2GP

Yours sincerely

MARK SIMON
HEAD OF CORPORATE GOVERNANCE, RISK AND COMPLAINTS